


Please mark your calendars  
to join us for Mass and the 

events & activities  
throughout the year!  

 
 

Are you a former student of St. Leo School?  Is your child a 
former student of St. Leo School?  Please let us know by 
completing a form on the parish website. 
Visit leothegreat.org Under Organizations click on Alumni 
Association.  We hope to hear from you!  
 

Donut Sunday  
April 30th after the 8:00 and 11:00 Masses 

 
Rosary & May Crowning 

 Thursday, May 4th, at 7:00 p.m.  
 

Memories 
May Crownings were always special as a 
student at St. Leo’s.  Every classroom had a 
statue of Mary, and the nuns, teachers, and 
students would decorate the area surrounding 
the statue with light blue and white fabric.  The 
students would bring in flowers from their 
gardens to place in vases near the 
statue.  There was always an abundance of 
yellow dandelion flowers brought in as 
well.  Each student hoped that they’d be 
selected to place the crown on Mary.  

 
Do you have a favorite memory from the past 75 years? If so, 
please submit it to nzola@leothegreat.org.  
 
We also welcome photos throughout the year of the people 
and events taking place.  Do you have any photos from the 
Mass with the Bishop and social on October 9th?Please 
forward your photos to photos@leothegreat.org  

 
The Marian shrine between the church 
and the Parish Center was originally a 
grassy area.  The Parish Center was the 
convent, and the current church was not 

built.  Large boulders which were dug up during construction 
of the school, original church, and convent were placed 
behind the convent, and a statue of Mary was placed on 
top.  Fr. Russ Lowe changed the area into the shrine we see 
today -- with poured concrete in front of the statue of Mary 
and plants and bushes surrounding the statue.  The benches 
we now use were brought in by Fr. Jim Schmitz.  
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The Neocatechumenal Way 
A series of one-hour talks will continue to take place every 
Tuesday and Friday at 7pm in the Parish Center. These 
catechesis are brought to the parish by the missionary team of the 
Neocatechumenal Way, a new experience in the life of the 
Church, which our late Pope Saint John Paul II called, “an 
itinerary of Catholic faith formation valid for our society and our 
times.” Every talk is different and builds on the one meeting 
prior. While you don’t have to attend every meeting, it is 
encouraged that you attend as often as you are able. Snacks and 
refreshments will be made available for you to enjoy. These talks 
are most appropriate for ages 12 & up; Childcare available. 

Rosary & May Crowning 
Join us in honoring Mary on 
Thursday, May 4th, at 7:00 p.m. as 
we recite the rosary and have a May 
Crowning by the Marian 
shrine.  Please feel free to bring chairs 
as there is limited seating.  In the event 
of inclement weather, the rosary and 
May crowning will take place in the 
church (please enter through the doors 
closest to the rectory).  

Donut Sunday 
Catch up with fellow parishioners 

over Donuts and coffee after the 8a 
and 11a Masses on Sunday, April 30.  

St. Vincent de Paul 
To “live and let live” is alright in its 
own way...but to “Live and Help 
Live” is better. You can help others 
live by sharing yours goods and 
your prayers through the St Vincent 
de Paul Outreach  Organization,. 
Share your love, your caring and 
living by helping the St. Vincent de 
Paul Outreach Organization care for 
those in need by putting a donation 

in the Poor Boxes  or putting your donation in an envelope, 
marking it “SVDP” and placing it in the collection baskets 
or taking it to the Rectory Office. Your help DOES make a 
difference and is very much appreciated. Thank you.  

http://leothegreat.org/
mailto:______________________@leothegreat.com
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Eucharistic Adoration 
Join us for Eucharistic Adoration on  May 
5th beginning after the 8:30am Mass and 
concluding with Benediction at 4:45pm. 
You are invited to spend some time with 
the Lord in a quiet, prayerful atmosphere.  

 
25 Ways to spend an Hour with Jesus 

Please Remember in Your 

 
 

Sunday Acts 2:14a, 36-41/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 (1)/1 Pt 2:20b-
25/Jn 10:1-10  

Monday Acts 11:1-18/Ps 42:2-3; 43:3, 4/Jn 10:11-18  

Tuesday Acts 11:19-26/Ps 87:1b-3, 4-5, 6-7/Jn 10:22-30  

Wednesday 1 Cor 15:1-8/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5/Jn 14:6-14  

Thursday Acts 13:13-25/Ps 89:2-3, 21-22, 25 and 27/Jn 13:16-20  

Friday Acts 13:26-33/Ps 2:6-7, 8-9, 10-11ab/Jn 14:1-6  

Saturday Acts 13:44-52/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4/Jn 14:7-14  

         Sanctuary Candle Intention 
             April 23rd—May 7th 

 
 

                In loving memory of  
              Eugene Lyons 

 
  

 From,  
                                   Debbie, Renee & Eugene 

              

Mary Niec, Alivia Kobal, Glenn “Joe” Hess, Gary 
LaBuda, Jeanette Klaehn, Amelia Rebello, Irma 
Zappitelli, Don Donelon, Larry Kuznik, John Sofcheck, 
Ireneo (Ernie) Santiago, Gary Skelley, Virgina Soflkancs, 
Evelyn Bastian, Mary Lou Neuendorf, Joseph Bublavy, 
Anna Mendoza, Marianne Kucinski-Powers, Edith Lysyj,  
John Geiger, Rosie Colucci, Buzzy Miano, Judy 
Bruzshinsky, Carol Broze, Stan Wasacz, Joe Barr, Doug 
Kiesel, Marcia Bailey, Jim Tisch, MaryLou Durfee, Chris 
Grdosic, Kathy Svoboda, Matt Pauloski, Kelley, Tootie, 
Megan Arena, Lena Sunyak, Chuck Pacanovsky, Theresa 
Truxall, Susan Fenski, Antoinette Jakosh, Rose Arlia, Liz 
Woisnet, MaryKay Simonek, Betty Popow, 
R.Rosario, Margarita Quinones, Allen 
Phillips, Ruth Bublavy, John O’Malley, 
Kenneth Lees, Tina Sunday, Karen Horvath, 
Jesse Kazimer, William Wollard,  Claudia 
Wollard, Carol Rucinski, Joe Deranek, Ben 
Wheelock, Janice Smith, Lesley Uffman, 
Dorothy Pazdernik, and Teresa Bozek. 

Thomas Ward 
SS.Robert & William 

Euclid, Year 4 

Every week we pray for those  
discerning a vocation in religious life.  

Pray that they may continue to persevere and that 
others may respond to God’s call. 

 Mass Intentions  
Monday, May 1st—Saint Joseph the Worker 
      8:30am  +Betty Kollar (Ron Kollar) 
Tuesday, May 2nd—St. Athanasius, Bishop & Doctor of the                     
      8:30am  +William & +Sara Schmitz (Mary Ann Corlett) Church 
Wednesday, May 3rd—St. Philip & James, Apostles 
      8:30am  +Kyle Ratka (Alice Ratka) 
Friday, May 5th—Easter Weekday 
      8:30am  +Rose Pelley & +Walter Pasela (The Pelley Family) 
Saturday, May 6th—Easter Weekday  
      4:00pm  +Carmen Crea (Family) 
Sunday, May 7th—Fifth Sunday of Easter 
      8:00am  People of the Parish 
    11:00am  +Sophie Regal (Ron & Jan Regal)  

Readings for the Week 

First Reading: Acts 2:14, 36-41 

In last Sunday’s reading from the Acts of the Apostles, we 
heard a portion of Peter’s sermon at the first Pentecost. 
Today’s passage gives the last part of that sermon, and the 
reaction of those who heard it.  

Second Reading: 1 Peter 2:20-25 

Today’s passage from the first letter to Peter was addressed to 
Christian slaves who were being treated harshly by their pagan 
masters. The author reminds them that they are members of a 
flock whose shepherd walked ahead of them in the face of 
insults and unjust treatments. 

-Slowly read Scripture until 
it hits you 

-Renew your loyalty to His 
Church 

-Thank Him for the 
sacraments. 

-Lean on Him.  
Tell Him you love Him. 

- Let God look at you. -Say the Rosary 

-Tell Him something that 
made you happy.  
Then listen. 

-Tell Him your failures. Ask 
for help to see where you have 
failed. Then listen. 

-Tell Him what you were/
are afraid of. Then listen.  

-Slowly recite the Beatitudes. 

-Tell Him what angers you. 
Then listen. 

-Say one Our Father slowly. 

-Speak about your loved 
ones.  

-Say one Hail Mary slowly. 

-Pray for an enemy. -Say the Creed slowly. 

-Talk with Him about work -Pray for vocations. 

-Sing a song for Him in your 
heart 

-Ask him to show you  
the next step. 

-Promise to Trust in Him -Look at yourself. Count your 
gifts. Thank Him. 

-Imagine Mary sitting next 
to you and praying with you. 

-Pray for this world. 
 
-Find Joy in His presence. 
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A Deeper Understanding of Scripture 

Question & Answer 
Question: 
       Does it matter what leg you kneel on when genuflecting? 
Answer: 
       Genuflection is an act of devotion that literally means “to 
bend the knee.” For many Catholics, it’s an almost automatic 
gesture that we perform before entering our pew or row of 
seats at Mass. But, like many of the symbols and gestures of 
our faith tradition, genuflecting can also be an invitation for 
deeper reflection. 
       The practice of “bending the knee” is an ancient way of 
recognizing the presence of someone greater than we are. It 
has been said that the practice dates back to the time of 
Alexander the Great, but it became a common part of 
etiquette in the royal courts of the Middle Ages. From throne 
rooms and palaces, it was a small step to genuflecting, 
becoming part of the devotional lives of Christians who used 
this secular gesture as a way of recognizing the presence of 
the One who is King of Kings, especially in the Eucharist. In 
our tradition, although many have been taught or prefer to 
genuflect by placing their right knee on the ground, there is 
no prescribed way to genuflect. This is especially important 
to keep in mind if physical limitations or age make certain 
movements difficult for us. 
       Today, Catholics are asked to genuflect in the presence 
of the Blessed Sacrament (whether in the tabernacle or 
exposed on the altar during eucharistic adoration). So, while 
it has become second nature to genuflect before entering your 
seat in church, we should pay attention to where the Blessed 
Sacrament is kept in each church or chapel we visit, and 
genuflect in the direction of the tabernacle where the Blessed 
Sacrament is kept. In churches or chapels in which the 
tabernacle is in a separate space, we are invited to simply 
bow toward the altar. 

"Repent and be baptized, every one of you, in the name of Jesus Christ 
for the forgiveness of your sins.”      — Acts 2:38  

 I recently rescued a dog. She’s a 
terrier and rather adorable. And she’s 
crazy about me. She could spend all day 
with me. But I’m a pastor at a parish and 
sometimes I leave her at the front desk of 
the church office. She constantly amazes 
me by her ability to distinguish between 
my voice and that of everyone else. If I 
say one word, even if I’m hidden around a 
corner, she’ll sprint toward me and jump up into my arms. 
 This week the readings focus our attention to the voice of 
the risen Jesus Christ. Comparing his disciples to sheep and 
himself to a shepherd, he says, “They recognize his voice.” He 
speaks to us and wants us to respond. When we hear his voice, 
we follow. Throughout this coming week, we will experience 
many interior promptings to receive God’s love, and to love 
Him in return. That’s his voice. Follow it into the safe and 
tender arms of Christ. 
 By contrast, some voices we will hear do not convey 
God’s concern and love for us, but rather produce fear, 
despair, and other harmful mischief. Jesus calls these voices 
those of robbers. Does an idea or thought make it harder for 
you to love God? If so, run away. Let it go. It is most likely 
not the voice of the Risen Lord. Keep waiting for him to 
speak. You will recognize his voice. Then run to him as fast as 
you can.    — Father John Muir 

Practicing Catholic 
“Cut to the Heart” 

By: Colleen Jurkiewicz Dorman  

 
 Everyone who has been married knows this feeling: 
you’re in the midst of a disagreement with your spouse. 
You’ve really dug in your heels. You’re ready to die on this 
hill. And you have the awful, heartbreaking realization that 
you are wrong. Whatever it is you’re arguing about, you’re 
wrong. You. 
 So where do you go from here? The only way forward is 
to own it. Fess up. Grab a fork and dig into that humble pie. It 
makes me cringe just to write about it, because it’s the worst 
feeling. 
 I use the example of marriage because it’s the one I’m 
most familiar with — my closest relationship, the one that 
teaches me the most about who I am and who God asks me to 
be. But this is a universal experience, and everyone — single 
or married, child or adult, lay or ordained — knows how badly 
it feels to realize that you’re wrong. You’re human. You 
messed up. 
 It is hard to recognize that the Christian life is one of 
ongoing repentance. It is painful to acknowledge the ways in 
which we are falling short, even as we strive to follow in 
Christ’s example. 
 It can, in the words of today’s reading, “cut to the heart.” 
 But that feeling of despair is what propels forward 
motion. We have to allow ourselves to feel bad, that’s the 
fertile ground of penitence. We are meant to have not just life, 
but life “more abundantly.” Stasis isn’t the goal. Baptism isn’t 
the finish line. Examining our conscience is hard. It cuts to the 
heart. It cuts to the truth. 

Everyday Stewardship 
“Do you hear God’s call?” 

By: Tracy Earl Welliver  
 

        When my wireless provider introduced HD Voice, the 
voice I heard on my phone was unbelievably clear, and it felt 
at times like both the caller and I were in the same room. The 
best aspect of this feature is that it didn’t cost the customer 
any additional fees, and it didn’t require any changes to the 
phone. I could say it was free, but I suspect I was already 
paying for it in my monthly bill anyway. At least it felt free. 
        The clearer the voice calling you, the easier it is to 
recognize who it is on the other end of the line. In John’s 
Gospel, Jesus speaks of the gatekeeper who opens the gate 
and calls for his sheep. They respond because they know his 
voice. Others try to lure the sheep when the gatekeeper is not 
there, but the sheep find their voices unclear or unfamiliar. 
        Jesus is our gatekeeper. But unlike receiving something 
for free from a wireless company, to be able to hear his voice 
we need to pay attention and practice listening. By 
developing a stewardship way of life that is mindful and 

prayerful, we become attuned to his voice and are able to 
discern when the call is from our Lord and when it is from an 
imposter. It is great to talk about all the things we can do and 
all the gifts we can share, but if we are not listening for his 
call to hear where our offerings are needed, we can end up 
like a lost sheep searching for the gatekeeper. 
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Have you recently lost a loved one—a spouse, 
sibling, a parent, other relative or a close friend? 
Join the St. Leo the Great Bereavement Sharing 
Group. We are a group who have a common bond—
the loss of someone close to us. All are welcome to 
come and share with us on the first Wednesday of 
every month at 2:00 PM in the Parish Center. We 
meet for about an hour and share our feelings and 
memories of our loved ones.  

Feel free to join us—no reservations needed! 
The next meeting date will be: May 3, 2023  
THERE WILL BE NO MEETINGS in the 

months of June, July & August. 
 

If you have any questions, 
contact Joan Berigan at 216-661-1006 or by  

email: jberigan@leothegreat.org. 

 
 
 

 
Do your loved ones know what your wishes are for 
your funeral Mass? Have you thought about the    
readings you’d like to have at your funeral Mass? 
If so, contact Joan Berigan at the rectory           
(216-661-1006) or jberigan@leothegreat.org for 
help in pre-planning your funeral Mass. 

HOW YOU CAN CONTINUE TO SUPPORT 
US  WITH YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS  

 
We are grateful that so many of you have 
continued to contribute. Here are a few ways to 
help you with your contributions: 

 

1) Mail your contribution envelope(s) to us, either 
for the week or the month. (St. Leo the Great, 4940 
Broadview Rd., Cleveland, OH 44109) 

 

2) Drop your contribution envelope(s) in the mail 
slot of the rectory office door. 

 

3) Online Giving is available here at St. Leo the 
Great. Look for this icon on our website 
www.leothegreat.org to sign up. It’s incredibly 
easy and you have many options: weekly, monthly 
or one-time contributions, the ability to use a 
checking/savings account direct withdrawal (you 
just need your account and routing numbers) or 
you can use a debit or credit card (Visa, 
MasterCard, American Express or Discover). It is 
simple and secure. 

 

If you have any questions or need help, call the  
parish office at 216-661-1006 and we will gladly 
assist you. 
 

Dear Parishioners,  
 As I type this column in my office, I have a space heater 
blowing on HI about 2 feet from me (and from my feet). And I’m 
betting that you wish you had a space heater that close to you if you 
are reading this in our church. I must apologize for forgetting from 
one year to the next that it can (and does) still get very cold during 
the month of April. But having an aversion to hot days, as soon as it 
hits 80° (as it has a couple of times earlier this month), I ask 
maintenance to turn off the boilers and to “fire up” the air 
conditioners in the church. Big mistake. I have already made a note 
to myself for next year not to turn off the boilers in the church at 
least until May, so that you may not have to suffer year after year. 
For my penance, I am also very cold here in the rectory during this 
unseasonably cold April so hopefully this will make up somewhat 
for my sin. 
 Our sympathy is extended to the family of Robin Meadows as 
we celebrated her Funeral Mass last Friday. Robin was very close to 
her daughter Brittany and strove to be faithful to God as she attended 
Mass and had a devotion to St. Rita. May she rest in the peace of the 
Risen Lord. 
 We also celebrated the Mass of Christian Burial for Fred 
Hadacek last Saturday. I remember his brother Joe very well who 
also died suddenly last June. I also had the funeral for their sister 
Helen (known as “Dolly”) back in 2018. Fred was uncle and great 
uncle to many people and was married to Eileen for 42 years. Fred 
was a “living historian” and really enjoyed being part of enactments 
of the American Revolutionary War & of the French Indian War. He 
had a devotion to St. Francis of Assisi so we pray for his intercession 
as we commend Freddy to God. 
 Congratulations to the parents of Ashlee Schrippa & Matthew 
Smith who were wedded here last Saturday. May they know and 
reveal the love of God to each other and enjoy a long and happy 
marriage. 
 Congratulations also to Aaron Horak who will receive the 
Sacrament of Confirmation at the 4pm Saturday Mass this weekend. 
We pray that the Catholic faith will continue to grow within him as 
he completes the Sacraments of Initiation.  
 Deacon Pat and Joan & I will be having dinner with Father 
Dennis O’Grady this week and we will be sure to tell him of your 
thoughts & prayers. We remain grateful for the many years he 
celebrated Mass with us here at St. Leo’s and pray that God may 
help him to enjoy his retirement years. 
 The ushers (whose ministry we appreciate) try to invite people to 
bring up the offertory gifts of bread & water & wine, especially 
those who are having that Mass offered in memory of someone. But 
sometimes those people who scheduled the Mass intention are not 
able to be present with us so if you would like to be asked to bring 
up the gifts, please let an usher know & they will be happy to invite 
you to do so when needed.  
 We continue to see many people coming to the talks on Tuesday 
& Friday evenings in our parish center from 7-8pm. They are given 
by a team of 5 people…a priest, a married couple & two 
seminarians…who share their experiences of suffering in order to 
witness how their faith has really helped them during these times and 
continues to sustain them and bring them joy. Their purpose in doing 
this is help develop a small community (or several) within the larger 
parish community so that people may know that they are loved and 
cared for, especially when they need the support of others in faith. 
Please consider joining us & pray for those who already have. 

From the Pastor’s Desk 
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Protect your Children & Grandchildren 
 

Learn how at a town Hall Meeting  
Saturday, May 6, 2023 

 St. Anthony of Padua Church 
6750 State Rd. Parma, OH  

(enter via the main entrance) 
9:15a.m. a light breakfast will be made available 

Speakers will start promptly at 10:00a.m. 
Due to limited space PLEASE RSVP BY MAY 1ST to  

Donna Oros 440.465.6412or Mike Thomas 216.403.2489 
 

Protect Women Ohio has created these Town Hall meetings 
to educate the people of Ohio on why this Proposal to change 
the Constitution of the State of Ohio MUST be stopped.  
 
In the words of National review online: “the proposed 
amendment would outlaw virtually any restrictions on 
abortion and all other procedures, including sex change 
surgeries, that touch on reproduction, for both adults and 
minors. It would cancel out not only parental-consent laws 
but also mere parental notification for minors’ abortions or 
sex-change surgeries; strike down health protections for 
people of all ages who undergo these procedures, including 
requirements that a qualified physician perform them; and 
erase any meaningful limits on late-term abortions.” 
 

NO CHARGE TO ATTEND—A FREE OFFERING BOX 
WILL BE AVAILABLE TO HELP THE SPEAKERS 

COVER THEIR TRAVEL EXPENSES 



          The Great Sweepstakes 
  April 24, 2023  

Jeannie Zola 

 
. 

Athletics Raffle  
Athletics will be raffling off some wonderful gift certificates, gift 

baskets and also a gift vacation— destination? A one week stay 

in Estero, Florida! You will be able to purchase tickets in the back 

vestibule after Masses this weekend 4/29 & 4/30. There are over 30 
baskets including School Spirit baskets, Spa baskets, Food and Fun 
baskets, etc. Throw a ticket in and win a basket that will be perfect 

to give to Mom or Grandma for Mother’s Day! Raffle tickets may 
also be purchased from 1p-2p in the gym on 4/30. Winners will be 

pulled on 4/30 @ 2:00pm. Winner need not be present.  
1 Ticket = $1.00 

6 Tickets = $5.00 

Fr. Jim’s Arms Length: 43 Tickets = $20.00  

Estero, Florida Raffle Ticket= $10.00 

Upcoming Bus Trips 

Seneca Allegany Casino (Day Trip) 
Thursday, June 8, 2023 
Bonus: $25 Slot Play 
(Buffet Open Noon-9:00p) 
Cost: $56.00 per person 

Deadline: Tuesday, May 9th!!!                        Hartville 
Thursday, July 13 
$78.00 per person 

(includes lunch) 
Deadline:  Monday, June 12th!!! 

For reservations or questions contact 
Sandy Diaddario at 216-926-3123 

Thank you for  
your continued 

generosity & support.  

Sun. Envelope $ 4,153.00 

WeShare $ 2,733.50 

Total $ 6,886.50 

Cap. Improv $ 398.00 

WeShare $ 110.00 

Total $ 508.00 
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Holy Hour 
Flame of Love Holy Hour will be every Thursday following the 

Noon Mass at St. Paul’s Shrine, located at 4108 Euclid Ave.  

Could you or someone you know use a hospital bed, 
wheelcahir, or walker? Contact Mary at 216-749-7747  

Contact Ohio House Speaker 
Jason Stephens and urge him 

to pass the 60% Constitutional 
Amendment Resolution to stop 

the radical pro abortionists.  
 

Simply contact and leave the following message: 
“Pass the 60% Constitutional Amendment Resolution 

 for a Special Election on August 8th.” 

 

Speaker Stephen’s email address:  
Jason.Stephens@OhioHouse.gov 

Speaker Stephen’s phone number: 614.466.1366 
 

LEAVE YOUR NAME AND COUNTY 

SVDP $ 50.00 

WeShare $ 285.00 

Total $ 335.00 

April 16, 2023 

 


